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Dear Ms.Bagley, 

We are in receipt of your letter regarding file AL2117, from the Monson family, owners of 16530 
Remington Road.  We are the adjoining neighbor at 16590 Remington Road. We fully support and 
encourage the request made by the Munsons.  For us, we are happy to see them break ground as 
quickly as possible before winter sets in.

King regards,
Judi and Dan Belling

Subject: FILE: AL2117

Date: 11/17/2021 6:33 PM

From: "Judith Belling" <judi.belling@gmail.com>

To: "kyliebagley@elpasoco.com" <kyliebagley@elpasoco.com>
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